TO Mr. John F. Purdy President, McKownville Improvement Assn.

It is with regret that I hereby submit my resignation as Secretary to the McKownville Improvement Assn. Since my husband's retirement, we have taken Florida residency and spend most of the year in that State.

Both Mr. Hamme and myself wish to maintain an associated membership in the Improvement Association. As is known - we've had a sincere interest in this area for 20 years. Though meetings have been discontinued, we hope that serious thought will be given to action for continuing this organization.

All Secretarial minutes and records have been placed in your care.

cc. Officers
Board of Directors

Bernice E. Hamme